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This book is a compilation of English translations, mostly by
Rev. Harrison and with his annotations, of "Presidential Ser-
mons, Essays, Letters, and Addresses from the Missouri Syn-
od's Great Era of Unity and Growth."  This was the period of C.
F. W. Walther, Friedrich Wyneken, H. C. Schwan, Franz Pieper,
and Friedrich Pfotenhauer, which covered approximately the
first century of Synod's existence.
As stated in the Foreword by Dr. Lawrence R. Rast, Jr., con-
cerning the writings of these leaders, Rev. Harrison has en-
abled the reader to "appreciate the depth of their commitment
to the Gospel of Christ" echoed in the "biblical witness and our
Lutheran Confessions."  While the depth of that commitment
echoed in these writings covers a wide area of theology and
practice, it is the purpose of this
reviewer to consider a particular
segment of that area, namely,
the Christian day school and
catechesis as understood and
appreciated by these leaders.
Historically, the Christian day
school has been an important
mission sphere of the Missouri
Synod.  The founders of the
Missouri Synod and its early member congregations placed a
strong emphasis on the Christian day school, which carried
well into the first half of the twentieth century.  This emphasis is
again brought to the reader in the writings translated in this sig-
nificant volume by Rev. Harrison. Concern has been voiced in
these writings which makes it imperative that we listen to and
heed the advice they express, for "What is the past is pro-
logue." (Shakespeare, The Tempest, Act 3)
These are some of the relevant "nuggets" this reviewer found
in reading through the translations in Harrison's work.  First, in
"The Trip Report of the Visit of Walther and Wyneken to Ger-
many in 1851," Walther reports on their joint concern with Pas-
tor Loehe for "competent schoolteachers" and that Loehe
"approached us right away with a plan for the construction of
an institution for the education of schoolteachers among us..."
(p. 90).  Then in an historic essay in 1879 on "The Duties of
an Evangelical Lutheran Synod," Walther emphasized the need
for "good catechisms and readers " for the schools, "thereby

allowing every child to grow to full maturity in the knowledge of
Christ" (p. 307).  In an 1857 Synodical Address, Wyneken also
emphasized the "importance of catechization" and that the
"larger dioceses need to establish more schools.  Until this is
done, the execution of both the preaching office and the office
of teacher will continue in a half-baked fashion" (p. 404-05).
H. C. Schwan likewise was a strong advocate of the Christian
day school.  In an address to the Central District in 1862, he
specifically called attention to the need to deal with "the rela-
tion of a Christian-minded schoolteacher with his students and
also with his congregation and its pastor."  He said: "Indeed,
who may deny that under certain circumstances, the office of
schoolteacher can accomplish as much or more for the king-
dom of God than the very preaching office itself!" (p. 483-4).
Later, at a time when the parochial schools were under attack
by laws introduced by secular society, Schwan said that we
need to oppose these "inimical attacks on our parochial
schools" and "oppose by legal means every law that we con-
sider unconstitutional, unjust, or unnecessary" concerning our
schools (p. 545-6).  Schwan also took a strong stand for the
"great blessing" of Christenlehre (catechetical instruction
of children).  He asked "Why is Christenlehre not better
attended?  Is it perhaps not appealing because it appears
to be unnecessary? . . . But what other means would we
have then but the teaching, chastening, encouraging
Word? . . . God be praised, in which the clear catechism is
held in due honor" (p. 484).
Dr. Franz Pieper, who was Dr. Walther's heir-apparent and suc-
cessor as president of Concordia Seminary, St. Louis, and the
fourth president of the Missouri Synod, agreed with Walther,
whom he quoted in a paper "On Unity in the Faith" presented to
a meeting of the Synodical Conference in 1888.  He said that
with respect to the teaching foundation already begun at home
to "understand pure doctrine against any influence of false doc-
trine,... Your schoolteachers must truly advance this work of the
home in your schools" (p. 597).  Pieper further demonstrated
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“If we want to exercise
true mercy to our chil-
dren and descendents,
we must train teachers
and preachers of the
Gospel for them.”
                   Dr. Franz Pieper
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his staunch advocacy of the training of teachers and students
in a sermon delivered in 1905, "Why Should We Very Faithfully
Support Our Synodical Teaching Institutions?"  He said "Were
we not to faithfully support our institutions by sending students
and through ongoing gifts, we would bind the hands of God so
that He could not give us the necessary workers for the har-
vest.... If we want to exercise true mercy to our children and
descendants, we must train teachers and preachers of the
Gospel for them.... if they [parents] have done what they could
to provide their children with God's Word through Christian
teachers and preachers, they have made the right kind of deci-
sion" (p. 623-4).
The last of the five Presidents considered in Rev. Harrison's
work, Dr. Friedrich Pfotenhauer, was one of the staunchest ad-
vocates of the Christian day school system in the Missouri
Synod.  Thus, in 1895, while still President of the Minnesota
and Dakota District, he warned his listeners in a Mission Ad-
dress that "Where congregational schools fail, the Church of
God will quickly die out. ... But unfortunately, we [in his District]
have only a few congregations in which a particular person is
called to tend this well for children.  In most cases, our pastors
must also conduct school" (p.709).  And two years later in
1897 he again warned them that "While we are richer in earthly
things than our fathers, we are weaker in faith and Christian
love.  This becomes evident in our district in the way we fail to
support our schools" (p. 714). In his 1901 address to the dis-
trict, he implored that "Our teachers should work toward the
goal of sending many young men to the seminary" (p. 727).
After he was elected president of the Missouri Synod, Dr. Pfo-
tenhauer worked assiduously to strengthen Synod's mission of
its teaching institutions, by giving full support to relocation of
the teachers college from Addison to River Forest, Illinois, in
1913, and then to the convention resolution in 1914 to estab-
lish a General School Board.  In his address to the 1917 Dele-
gate Convention, he reminded the delegates that "There has
been a loss in the earnestness and the decisiveness in confes-
sion, in the desire and love for God's Word, in the advocacy of
doctrine, and in basic schooling of the youth in catechism in-
struction, and in the Christian life of sanctification" (p. 761).  At
the 1920 Delegate Convention he again emphasized that
among the "very great and important matters for consideration"
was the "building up of our teaching institutions" (p. 765), an
emphasis that he repeated in his address to the 1929 Delegate
Convention, when he said that "Of special importance at this
convention will be our deliberations on matters of elementary
and higher education..." (p. 775).
After he retired from the office of Synod President, Dr. Pfoten-
hauer did not let up on his admonition by pointing out in 1936
that "Once-flourishing parish schools are shrinking, in many
cases without due cause.  Many are satisfied with Sunday
School and inadequate confirmation instruction instead of ev-
ery possible effort to have Christian schools" (p. 795), and in
1937 that "In our schools our children are directed to Jesus,
the great Friend of children.  Souls are cared for and con-
sciences counseled with the inerrant Word of God" (p. 802).
When is the last time you heard such staunch and consistent
advocacy for the training of our youth in our Christian day

school system and the support of our teaching institutions?
Rev. Harrison is to be commended for bringing these and
other priceless and timeless teachings to our attention.
Scott J. Meyer, B.S., M.B.A, J.D., Retired
Patent Attorney Monsanto Company
Board Chairman - Concordia Historical Society

What has been called by some the “conservative move-
ment” in The Lutheran Church—Missouri Synod (LCMS)
began in the early 1960’s and continued to have signifi-
cant influence in the LCMS through the mid-1980’s. Its
most prominent “successes” were the election in 1969 of
Rev. Dr. J.A. O. Preus as synodical president; the ap-
pointment of a special Fact Finding Committee to investi-
gate serious doctrinal concerns at Concordia Seminary in
St. Louis, which led to the famous “Blue Book”; the very
decisive action of the synodical convention in 1973 at
New Orleans in adopting “A Statement of Scriptural and
Confessional Principles”; the adoption at the same con-
vention of Resolution 3-09 clearly stating certain matters
were false doctrine not to be tolerated in the church of
God; the removal in 1974 of Dr. John Tietjen as seminary
president; the termination in 1974 of the majority of the
St. Louis seminary faculty after they refused to perform
their duties under their calls; and the removal in 1976 of
four district presidents who had approved the ordination
of Seminex graduates. There were other “successes” that
received less notice over the years.
In spite of these successes, which were unprecedented in
the history of American Protestantism, many people were
unhappy with the results. They believed that a “purge” of
ALL false teachers and compromising pastors was neces-
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reclaim our full Lutheran heritage for The Lutheran
Church—Missouri Synod, but we cannot achieve this
long-range goal alone.
We need your continued help so that a truly Lutheran
church body will be there for our grandchildren and
great-grandchildren.  In some small way we at the
Lutheran Concerns Association desire to be helpful in
preserving our faith, (under the Lord’s blessing), so
that the treasure of pure doctrine and right practice
will be known for generations yet to come.
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going effort with your tax deductible donations?
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There is much remaining work to be
done to return our Synod to the Church
of our Grandfathers and Reformation
fathers!  The Lutheran Concerns Asso-
ciation is dedicated to the effort to
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sary in order to assure that the church would remain on its
Biblical foundations for generations to come.  Many of
Dr. J. A. O. Preus’ supporters were disappointed with his
stance at the 1969 convention.  But the full story is not of-
ten told.  When Resolution 3-15 “To Declare Altar and Pul-
pit Fellowship with The American Lutheran Church” was
before the floor “[Preus] voiced concern particularly for the
doctrine of the Word of God, saying he favored a delay to
give opportunity for further study of this subject...,[he]
called upon delegates to vote their conscience and prom-
ised to abide by the decision of [the Convention].” (LCMS

Convention Proceedings 1969,
pp. 98-99).  Fellowship was ap-
proved by a vote of 522-438.
Later in that convention, Dr.
Preus was elected Synodical
President.  Ultimately ALC Fel-
lowship was terminated when its
true nature was understood by
the synod.

Truth be told, the conservative movement did have a
mixed result.  But this was not due to its leaders or its
most prominent supporters. It was due to three things.
First, the “renewal” effort in the LCMS was contrary to the
general direction of morality and culture in American soci-
ety. Second, the structure of the LCMS traditionally had a
degree of “ballast” which inhibited large-scale changes in
a short period of time. Third, once Preus was elected and
the seminary faculty departed, a good deal of apathy set in
among the “rank and file” pastors and laymen.  Too many
were—understandably—wearied and worn out by the bat-
tle for the Word, although everyone knew that Satan must
be faced and fought daily. Most went back to their individ-
ual, parochial concerns and let elected officers, boards
and committees handle the daily battles as best as they
could.
The election of Harrison in 2010 on a conservative plank
brings back memories of 1969.  Although Harrison and the
other conservative elections had impressive numbers, the
danger now is that the “rank and file” will go back to their
individual parochial concerns and let elected officers,
boards and committees handle the rest.  Apathy may be
more likely today since the threat is less obvious than the
false doctrine of the earlier era.  At New Orleans in 1973,
the Missouri Synod clearly set out the mortal danger of
false doctrine and stated that it was not to be tolerated in
the church of God.
Perhaps the biggest threat to our Synod today is the
“church growth” lie:  “You have to imitate the ‘successful’
churches or die because you are declining statistically.”
This lie has the same potential for greatly harming Luther-
an theology and practice as did the rhetoric in Germany in
the early 17th century: “You have to join the Reformed or
die, because the Catholics will kill you”; the early 19th cen-
tury: “You have to join the Union Church or die, because
the French or other atheists will kill you”; and the early
20th century: “You have to join the Nazis or die, because
the communists will kill you.”  While the Lutheran church

has been sorely tried many times as Scripture foretells, it
has also, by the grace of God, been renewed many times
because Lutheran doctrine and practice teaches the Bible
correctly and administers the Sacraments rightly.
Are we on the road to recovery of this true biblical teach-
ing and practice, or will "Harrison in 2010" be a squan-
dered opportunity? Your commitment, or lack thereof,
to the cause of true biblical teaching and practice
governed by the Lutheran Confessions, will largely
determine that future. Therefore, we must daily pray for
those in authority in our Synod, institute good catechesis
wherever it is lacking, keep fully engaged and informed,
and very publicly encourage and support our officers,
committees, and boards to be faithful to God, so that we
may rightly be “At Home in the House of Our Fathers.”

"Watch against the devil's snares, lest asleep he find you;
For indeed no pains he spares to deceive and blind you.
Satan's prey oft are they who secure are sleeping;
And no watch are keeping."
[Johann Freystein, d. 1718; Rise, My Soul, To Watch and Pray,
LSB 663 v.3]

Rev. Dr. Martin R. Noland
Pastor, Trinity Lutheran Church
Evansville, IN

Even though I had been a visitor at a previous convention, I
was overwhelmed as a first-time voting delegate at our Na-
tional LCMS Convention this past July in Houston!  Much
like “Alice” I must have looked like I didn’t know what was
happening and how did I ever get here?  Strangers all
around, a convention hall cold enough to hang meat, other
delegates walking around with purpose and seeming
knowledge!
Then came the opening worship service.  Ah-ha!  I’ve been
going to a Lutheran church all my life – here I would re-
ceive God’s abundant gifts, here I would be blessed, here I
would be “at home.”  What happened?  Where was the
beautiful organ prelude?  Where were the chorals?  Where
was the reverence?  Where was the rich heritage of the
music of traditional Lutheran hymns and worship?  Perhaps

...continued...

An “Alice in Wonderland”
Happening

“Perhaps the
biggest threat
to our Synod
today is the
‘church growth’
lie...”

Balance-Concord, Inc., has been a most faithful contributor to
in honor of the sainted

and the sainted , both of whom faith-
fully served the Synod and Balance-Concord, Inc., for many years.

is most appreciative of such continued support from
Balance-Concord, Inc., as well as the wonderful support of our
readers.   These contributions make it possible to bring you sub-
stantive articles by respected and qualified authors on issues af-
fecting YOUR Synod.  Please continue your support.  It is both
appreciated and needed.
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I was too naïve and overwhelmed to notice it.  Perhaps the
volume of the praise band and the sight of the waving
“flags” in the procession clouded my sight.
And why were grown men waving their hands and swaying
to the sounds of the band?  Was I really at the beginning of
a Divine Service?  I soon sadly realized that this was what
is called “contemporary worship,” the way a “Divine Ser-
vice” is interpreted by some folks.  What a “not-with-it”
stodgy person I was!
Be that as it was, the convention began in earnest on Sun-
day morning (when I kept thinking that I ought to be in
church) with the “Today’s Business” for Sunday.  Each day
had its own “Today’s Business” which I soon was able to
manage and coordinate.

Happenings:
The main business of the first two days was the proposal
of Floor Committee #8 which consisted of massive struc-
tural changes in our Synod’s Governance.  This resolution
(8-08A) passed by the narrow margin of 51.9 to 48.1 per-
cent, but not without some change.  This resolution gives
much more authority to the President of the Synod by elim-
inating programmatic boards such as the Board for Pasto-
ral Education, Communication Services, Human Care
Ministries, District and Congregational Services, and Mis-
sion  Services.
The Board for National Mission and the Board for Interna-
tional Mission were created with board members elected
by the Convention and the Chief Mission Officer (CMO)
appointed by the Synodical President "...with the mutual
concurrence of the Board of Directors."  Staffs of each new
Mission report to the CMO who is accountable to the Presi-
dent of the Synod.  The Boards of each new Mission have
oversight of implementation of policies developed by each
such board "...while the President of the Synod will be re-
sponsible for supervising the implementation of mission
board policies in accordance with his responsibil-
ities...[under the Constitution and Bylaws]." Many dele-
gates were concerned that this places too much authority
in the Synodical President.
By a vote of 1,133 to 35, the delegates adopted Resolution
3-01A which affirms our serious concern with the recent
(2009) Evangelical Lutheran Church in America’s (ELCA)
acceptance of practicing homosexual male and female
pastors.
I did notice that more than once when a resolution to
amend the by-laws was questioned by delegates it was
referred to the Committee on Constitutional Matters (CCM)
for an instantaneous ruling, thereby stopping any debate or
further consideration by the delegates.

Some Things, Which Did Not Happen:
On the other hand, the resolution, which would have begun
the process for changing our name, was allowed to “die” in
committee.
Other resolutions which were declined or allowed to “die”
included:  giving priority to Circuit and District Overtures,
changing the National and District conventions from a

three to four year cycle, changing the number of delegates
at National Conventions, giving greater voting representa-
tion to large congregations, and changing language to allow
a woman to serve as president in our University System
(thereby having her oversee the spiritual care of faculty and
students).
It was comforting to see that at least eleven resolutions pro-
posing to amend our by-laws or constitution were declined,
withdrawn by the floor committee, or allowed to “die.”
An overture, which the floor committee declined to bring
forth as a resolution, was that new churches include
“Lutheran” in their name.  There are new churches being
started by LCMS with names without the word “Lutheran.”
• Pointe of Hope Church, Blue Springs, MO

(http://www.pointeofhope.org/)
• The Alley, Cottage Grove, MN (http://www.thealley.org/)
• Jefferson Hills, Imperial, MO (http://jhchurch.org/#/home)

Other Things, Which Did Happen:
A standing ovation was given to the wonderful news that
the government authorities in Hanoi, Vietnam, have given
us, the LCMS, permission to start a school in Hanoi, Viet-
nam, for expatriate and local students.  This will be the first
Lutheran and Christian school in Vietnam.
Worshipping with 1,200+ fellow Lutherans was a blessing,
especially when singing our Lutheran Hymns with beautiful
organ music filling the hall.
President Elect Harrison assured us that the “clear and
compelling Word of God, mercy, and compassion” will be
key as he leads our Synod.
Despite the myriad of reading and studying, as well as late
night discussions during the convention, I was delighted to
serve as a lay-delegate to this 2010 Convention.  I learned
much and found many answers, however, I still wonder -
where was the White Rabbit?
Greta Martin
Bristol, WI
(More convention information can be found in The Lutheran Witness,
August  2010, the Reporter, August 2010, at www.lcms.org/reporter and
www.lcms.org/convention).

Coming Soon!
January 17, 2011 - LCA Annual

Conference and Annual Meeting
Plans are finalized for the LCA annual conference.  Presenta-
tions will be given on some adopted Convention resolutions and
the impact they may have on Synod's members, entities and
congregations.  Other presentations include the need for cate-
chesis in the Synod, updates on Seminary matters and the
Synod’s National Youth Gathering.
Seminary Students, Faculty and Staff will have registration
fees waived but to receive lunch at a cost of $5.00, registration
MUST be received no later than January 10, 2011.
The Board of Directors of LCA has set the LCA Annual Meeting
for January 17, 2011, at 5:45pm at Don Hall's Guest House, Ft.
Wayne, IN.  Members who have paid their 2011 membership by
that date will be entitled to vote.  A formal notice of the Annual
Meeting will be mailed.
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In late 1998, several young LCMS pastors sought to put
on a regionally minded and cost effective conference for
youth that was designed to be uniquely and unashamedly
Lutheran.  By the grace of God, and the labor of love of
many volunteers, in July 2000, the Dying to Live National
Lutheran Youth Conference, sponsored by the Wyoming
District of the LCMS, was held on the campus of the Uni-
versity of Wyoming in Laramie.
Over 700 youth and adults from some 25 states gathered
for what was for all intents and purposes the first Higher
Things Conference.  From the sound of the trumpet at the
first hymn, “A Mighty Fortress Is Our God,” to the cate-
chetical focus of the plenary sessions, and the mountain
hiking and PRCA (Professional Rodeo Cowboy Associa-
tion) rodeo, that conference served as a catalyst for the
now often heard Higher Things motto: “Make worship -
real worship; study – real study; and fun – real fun!”
The name Higher Things was chosen for the emerging
group because it encompassed the focus that those in-
volved desired for the young people of our church.

“If then you were raised with Christ, seek those things
which are above, where Christ is, sitting at the right
hand of God. Set your mind on things above, not on
things on the earth.” (Colossians 3:1-2 NKJV)

Higher Things officially incorporated in 2001 and the first
issue of the magazine was soon released.  Many other
resources have followed including Bible Studies, devotion-
al Reflections, engaging retreats, cutting edge web based
resources, and a new radio podcast.  Higher Things also
developed a campus ministry arm, Christ on Campus, to

help young people remain rooted in Higher Things while at
college.
While Higher Things has engaged in many activities relat-
ed to youth ministry over the last decade, its annual sum-
mer conferences have always remained its heartbeat.  To
this day, the overwhelming highlight for nearly every at-
tendee is the opportunity to gather together to pray the
church’s prayer offices, sing her songs, and receive
Christ’s gifts.  That is as it should be.
Today Higher Things is a lot of things, all of which seek to
keep young people focused on Christ and His gifts as they
grow and mature in their faith and “Dare to be Lutheran.”
It is parents seeking to teach their youth the Catechism.  It
is youth workers and volunteers seeking to reinforce that
which is preached from their congregation's pulpits and
confessed in their pews.  And yes, it is pastors wanting to
keep their Lutheran sheep Lutheran as they grow up.  As
the first LCMS President, Dr. C.F.W. Walther said:

"The preacher should care in a heartfelt way for the
confirmed youth in his congregation; be serious
about this group of Christ's sheep, who stand in special
danger; and keep a watchful eye on them."

While many dedicated people have been involved in High-
er Things over the last decade and many more will be in
the years to come, one thing will always remain a con-
stant, namely the desire and dedication to put the Gospel
into the ears of young people.
To learn more about Higher Things and how you can sup-
port this important work, please visit http://higherthings.org.

Rev. Marcus T. Zill
[Rev. Zill is Pastor at St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church & Campus Cen-
ter in Laramie, WY. He is one of the founders of Higher Things and
presently serves as the organization’s Christ on Campus Executive.]

Celebrating Ten Years
of Higher Things
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Torkelson, Rev. Daniel.  Restructuring Overtures to Districts Needed Now, January 2009
Veith, Dr. Eugene Edward.  How We Lost Lutheran Education in the Missouri Synod, September 2009
Weedon, Rev. William C.  An Apologia for the Historic Liturgy, November 2009

Houston, We Have a Problem...Or Do We?, September 2010
White, Rev. Dr. Laurence.  Missouri:  Does Political Expediency Trump Theological Integrity?, November  2010
Wilken, Todd.  No Country for Old Men, September 2008
Wille, Rev. John.  Just Being Who We Are, March  2009
Ziegler-Hemingway, Mollie.  How Can Confessionals Work together?, May 2009

Should the Office Seek the Man?, July 2010
Straight and True or Big Tent: Can We Learn History's Lessons in the LCMS?, March 2010

Zill, Rev. Marcus T.  Celebrating Ten Years of Higher Things, January 2011
Zimmerman, Rev. Dr. Paul A. Understanding Intelligent Design: Everything You Need to Know in Plain Language (Book Review),

July 2009
Don't Give Away Our Treasures, November 2009
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LUTHERAN CONCERNS ASSOCIATION ANNUAL CONFERENCE
Monday, January 17, 2011

The Lutheran Concerns Association extends a cordial invitation to all LCMS Congregants to attend
the LCA Annual Conference.  We look forward to meeting you and working together to make the
LCMS a faithful and strong voice for Evangelical Lutherans.

The conference will be held at Don Hall’s Guest House.  They have a special rate of $79.00 + taxes for a single; $89 +
taxes for 2-4 per room.  When making your reservation, mention that you are attending THE LUTHERAN CONCERNS
ASSOCIATION ANNUAL CONFERENCE, CODE:  GROUP #6161.  There is free airport shuttle service from the airport
to Don Hall’s.  At the time of check-in, coupons will be given for a free breakfast to each guest.  The maximum dinner cou-
pons given to guests of 2 or more per room is a total of 2 dinner coupons per room.   A free lunch will be served in the
meeting room. Registration for the free lunch MUST BE RECEIVED by January 10, 2011.  You must make your own
Guest House reservation; to get the special room rate, reservations must be made by January 10, 2011.

Don Hall’s Guest House •1313 West Washington Center Road • Fort Wayne, IN  46825
260-489-2524 • 800-348-1999

=================================

LCA CONFERENCE PRESENTATIONS
“ROOTED, BUILT UP and ESTABLISHED” (Col 2:6)

January 17, 2011, will be the day to get an early insight on some resolutions adopted at the Houston Convention
as well as an update on Seminary matters and the need for catechesis in the Synod.

----------------- --------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
REGISTRATION FORM

 Lutheran Concerns Association Annual Conference - January 17, 2011
Annual LCA Membership:  $35

Make check payable to: LUTHERAN CONCERNS ASSOCIATION
Please detach this registration form and send to: Lutheran Concerns Association, 1320 Hartford Avenue • Saint Paul, MN  55116-1623

6:40 AM - Registration
7:00 AM - Bible Study Rev. Peter Bender
8:30 AM - Devotions Rev. Dr. Robert Kuhn, Synod President, Emeritus
8:45 AM - Catechesis:  What, Why & How Rev. Peter Bender
9:50 AM - Synod Wide Study on Worship Practices, Res 2-05A Rev. Paul Strawn
10:40 AM -  Synod Wide Study on Conditions of Membership, Res 8-30B Rev. Dr. Martin Noland
11:30 AM                                                               Lunch Served in the Meeting Room
12:30 PM - Synod Wide Study on Relation of Synod to Its Members, Res 8-32B Rev. Dr. Martin Noland
1:20PM - The New Structure of Synod Rev. Michael L. Kumm
2:25PM - Seminary Matters Rev. Dr. William Weinrich (Ft. Wayne), Rev. Dr. David Adams (St. Louis)

3:15PM  - Assuming Ourselves to Death: the Leavening Threat of Moralistic
Therapeutic Deism and the LCMS [Ed. Note: National Youth Gathering.]

Rev. Jonathan Fisk

4:15PM Wrap-up:  Questions and Answers

I will attend the meeting:
______________________________
Name

______________________________
Address (Street)

______________________________
Address (City, State, ZIP)

______________________________
Phone Number

______________________________
Email Address

______________________________
LCMS District

Annual membership fee ($35) enclosed:_____.
2011 conference registration fee [for paid-up LCA members] ($35)
enclosed:_____.
Non-member conference registration fee ($50):_____.
I will pay at the door:_____.

A free lunch will again be served early registrants who pay the ap-
plicable registration fee whether in advance or at the door.

SEMINARY STUDENTS, FACULTY AND STAFF will have their
registration fee waived, but to receive lunch at a cost of $5.00,
the registration MUST BE RECEIVED NO LATER than
January 10, 2011.
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The principal place of business for all
matters pertaining to the LCA is:

1320 Hartford Avenue
St. Paul, MN 55116

Other faithful Lutheran individuals who are
members of LCMS congregations are invited to
submit articles of approximately 500 words for
consideration to:

Mr. Walter Dissen
509 Las Gaviotas Blvd, Chesapeake, VA 23322
(757-436-2049; wdissen@aol.com)

Articles should be approximately 500 words in
length.  Inquiries are welcome.  Manuscripts will
be edited.
The Board of Directors for the LCA:

Mr. Walter Dissen (President)
Rev. Joseph Fisher        Rev. Thomas Queck
Rev. Daniel Jastram       Mr. Robert Rodefeld
Mr. Scott Meyer               Mr. Donald Zehnder
Dcs. Betty Mulholland

            http://www.lutheranclarion.org

The Lutheran Clarion
(The official publication of the Lutheran

Concerns Association, a non-profit
501(c)(3) organization.)

Published regularly to support issues and
causes within The Lutheran Church—Missouri
Synod which build faithfulness to true Confes-
sional Lutheranism and to be a clear voice of
Christian concern against actions and causes
which conflict with faithfulness to the One True
Faith.

Lutheran Concerns Association
January 2011

Lutheran Concerns Association
1320 Hartford Avenue
Saint Paul, MN  55116-1623


